
Board of Supervisors Memorandum 

April 17, 2018 

Department of Transportation Recommendation for Arterial and Collector Road Repair 
Using $16 Million of 1997 HURF Bond Funds 

Background 

The April 17, 2018 Board Agenda includes a proposed bond ordinance amendment that 
contains the reallocation of $16 million in 1997 Highway User Revenue Fund (HURF) money 
for road repair. The attached memorandum from Deputy County Administrator, Carmine 
DeBonis Jr., summarizes the Department of Transportation's recommendation for use of the 
$16 million for arterial and collector road repair. 

The proposal splits the funding into $10 million of repairs in Fiscal Year (FY) 2018/19 and 
$6 million of repairs in FY 2019/20. Funding is recommended to be distributed to the Board 
of Supervisors Districts based on their percentage of total road mileage. The plan focuses 
heavily on "mill and fill" repairs on failed roads, and some poor roads, prioritized based on 
Average Daily Traffic (ADT) volume. 

Recommendation 

It is recommended the bond ordinance amendment be approved and direction be provided 
regarding the Department of Transportation's proposed road repairs utilizing the reallocated 
HURF funds. 

Sincerely, 

C.H. Huckelberry 
County Administrator 

CHH/lab - April 11, 2018 

Attachment 

c: Carmine DeBonis Jr., Deputy County Administrator for Public Works 
Ana M. Olivares, Director, Transportation Department 



A ,.,, MEMORANDUM 
PIMA COUNTY Public Works Administration 

PUBLIC WORKS 

TO: C.H. Huckelberry 
County Administrator 

DATE: April11,2018 

FROM: Carmine onis, Jr. 
Deputy County Administrator 

RE: Recommended Arterial and Collector Road Repair Using $16 Million of 1997 
HURF Bond Funds 

The Department of Transportation (DOT) presented a proposal to the Transportation 
Advisory Committee (TAC) to utilize $16 million of unallocated 1997 HURF Bonds for 
pavement repair in Fiscal Years 2019 (FY19) and 2020 (FY20). On Friday, March 9, 
2018, the Bond Advisory Committee approved this Bond Amendment proposal and it is 
now pending Board of Supervisors (BOS) approval on April 17, 2018. 

DOT proposes that the $16 million be divided to perform $10 million of repairs to failed 
arterial and collector roads in FY 19 and $6 million of repairs to failed and poor roads in 
FY20. 

The department has developed a recommended roadway repair plan using this funding. 
In the past few years, available arterial and collector funding was prioritized for 
preservation treatments to extend pavement life. To balance treatment needs, the 
recommendation for the $16 million is to perform "mill and fill" repairs on failed roads, 
and some poor roads, prioritized based on Average Daily Traffic (ADT) volume, where 
traffic counts are available. 

It is recommended that funding be distributed amongst the Board of Supervisors Districts 
based on the percent of total road mileage. Using this criteria, funding would be 
distributed as follows: 

BOS % of Total FY 2019 FY 2020 Total 
District Miles Funding Funding Funding 

1 32% $3,200,000 $1,920,000 $5,120,000 
2 6% $600,000 $360,000 $960,000 
3 28% $2,800,000 $1,680,000 $4,480,000 
4 26% $2,600,000 $1,560,000 $4,160,000 
5 8% $800,000 $480,000 $1,280,000 

Total: $10,000,000 $6,000,000 $16,000,000 
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The attached spreadsheet shows the proposed roadway repair plan. These cost 
estimates utilized measured lengths and widths for all roadways. However, actual bid 
pricing may vary from the estimates and adjustments may be necessary. All work will 
be competitively bid in adherence with procurement requirements. 

Please let me know if you have any questions or need additional information. 

Attachment 

c: Ana M. Olivares, Transportation Director 
Yves Khawam, Transportation Chief Deputy Director 
Jim Cunningham, Transportation Deputy Director 
Dave Cummings, Transportation Maintenance and ROW Division Manager 
Annabelle Valenzuela, Transportation Support Services Division Manager 




